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WITHALL PRAYING FOR US, THAT GOD WOULD OPEN UNTO US A DOOR OF UTTERANCE, 
TO SPEAK THE MYSTERY OF CHRIST – COLOSSIANS 4:3 

	
				Hello	from	the	Hoffman	family,		
	

This	year	has	seemed	to	go	by	very	quickly,	it	feels	like	we	just	blinked	and	we	are	already	into	June.	
Thank	you	to	all	those	that	reached	out	and	let	me	know	they	were	praying	for	me	during	my	bout	with	
vertigo,	I	appreciate	every	one	of	you.	I’m	feeling	better	now,	but	still	struggling	with	fatigue,	not	sure	
why,	but	at	least	the	dizziness	is	gone.	I	did	get	a	little	worried	when	they	told	me	they	didn’t	see	
anything	during	the	brain	scan,	but	then	I	realized	it	was	nothing	wrong,	not	that	the	brain	was	absent.	
	
We	had	another	baptism	last	month,	Tony,	the	older	brother	of	Jo,	who	got	baptized	two	months	ago,	
decided	it	was	time	for	him	to	get	saved	and	baptized.	I’ve	been	blessed	to	baptize	three	different	
McSweeney	siblings	in	a	span	of	five	months.	There	are	three	more	siblings,	but	they	are	all	pretty	
young	still.	The	next	one	coming	up	is	a	real	firecracker	though;	I	had	to	physically	grab	him	so	he	
wouldn’t	jump	into	the	baptistery	like	he	wanted	to.	He	told	me	he	was	going	to	do	a	“Chris	cannon	ball”	
into	the	warm	water.	They	definitely	keep	church	interesting	and	fun.		
	
Church	is	still	going	strong,	we’re	staying	consistently	pretty	full	and	there	seems	to	be	a	very	sweet	
spirit	to	the	church.	Jen	has	her	hands	full	with	a	lot	of	kids	in	children’s	church,	but	she	does	a	great	job	
with	them.	Keira	has	stepped	up	as	the	church	piano	player	since	Joab	is	still	in	the	States	and	she	has	
done	a	very	good	job	as	well.	It’s	pretty	impressive,	the	song	leader	sends	the	songs	to	me	on	Monday,	
and	she	learns	them	by	the	end	of	the	week	to	be	ready	for	Sunday.	I’m	thankful	for	a	family	that	wants	
to	serve	the	Lord	together.	We’ve	had	a	theme	for	the	last	several	weeks	called	Family	Focus	and	the	
church	people	have	really	enjoyed	it.	We	have	noticed	though,	that	ever	since	I	started	that	series,	that	
the	devil	seems	to	really	be	going	after	our	family	through	different	things,	so	some	extra	prayer	would	
be	nice.	We	have	ordered	some	scripture	signs	in	French	and	they	hopefully	will	be	coming	in	soon,	
we’re	going	street	preaching	again	in	a	few	weeks	and	we’re	excited	to	try	them	out.		
	
Thank	you	for	all	you	do	for	us,	we	are	so	thankful	to	be	one	of	your	missionaries.	In	a	day	and	age	
where	many	don’t	really	want	to	serve	the	Lord,	the	fact	that	churches	and	individuals	give	to	keep	
people	on	the	foreign	field	is	a	blessing	and	we	are	grateful	for	that.		

In	Christ,		
The	Hoffmans	to	Belgium	

Brent,	Jen,	Gabby,	Joab,	Keira,	Vienna	and	Judah	

June	3,	2025	
	


